REGION V BUSINESS MEETING
April 22, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 10:19 am by Region V Director Katharine Bruce.
Motion to adopt Agenda as presented.  Second, passed.
Minutes from 2022 Region V meeting in Cody were read.  Motion to approve as corrected.  Second, passed. 
Reports from ANCW Committees:
Ways and Means – Connie Ahlgren MT   New ranch signs are available, “Beef Advocating for over 70 years.”  There will also be ANCW leather gloves available soon.
Budget Committee – Suzanne Bohleen MT   The budget for 2023-2024 was prepared and submitted to the Executive Committee. Following approval by Executive Committee and the Board of Directors, the General Membership passed the budget at the annual meeting in New Orleans.
Public Relations – no report
Membership Committee – Vikki Taylor MT   The committee is developing a tool kit that addresses starting new groups. This tool kit will include the existing 2018 ANCW document, Establishing a New CattleWomen Organization.  They are also working on membership and program development for  Jr. CattleWomen. They are beginning to look at a tool kit with ideas on how to retain members.  The membership directory is a great way to connect members.
State Reports:
Oregon – Susan Bunch President   Oregon is celebrating their 70th anniversary.  They are stressing the Master of Beef Advocacy program for all their members.  They continue to be involved with Ag Fest and reach 22,000-25,000 attendees.  They will be sponsoring a “ranch run” in June.  “Beef it’s more than what’s for dinner.”
Colorado – Karen Smith President   The National Western Stock Show remains the largest promotion.  The attendance in 2023 was 710,000.  Much time has been spent in the planning of the Region V meeting.  The challenge has been that the CCW website was hacked and held for ransom.  The Colorado Wild Rags have sold very well.  The Executive committee is setting up a committee to over see the Heather Hays Stinnett Scholarship.
Wyoming – Kim DesInfants President   Big project is designing and putting up billboards across the state.  The plan is to place one on Interstate I80 at Rawlins, one on I25 at Casper, and one on I90 at Sheridan.  They will be serving a meal to Bicycle of Hope in Wheatland this summer.  This group is raising awareness for people with disabilities by cycling across the country.
Montana – Suzy Bohleen Proxy   The Montana CattleWomen have a very good working relationship with their Beef Council.  They will have a booth at  an Ag Day at the Gallatin County Fair promoting Ag Education.  The Nile is another education opportunity in the fall.  Region V will be held in Montana in 2024.  The plan is to hold in either Helena or Great Falls May 31-June 1.
Washington -no report
Unfinished business – none
New Business
Election of representatives to ANCW Committees was held. The following were elected.
	Public Relations – Kelsi Gambill MT
	Membership – Vikki Taylor MT
	Ways and Means – Brooke Boyes MT
	Budget – Tani Miller WY
Katharine Bruce was reelected so serve as Region V Director.
Melodi Molt OR brought forward the email from ANCW concerning the new attacks on the Check Off.  Discussion was held on ways individuals can address this.

Meeting adjourned 11:24 am.
